Rotary Club of Saint Simons Island
Board of Directors Meeting—March 9, 2010
11:30 a.m. at Sea Palms 
Present:  Brooke Pridmore, Wally Forsythe, Bill Warren,  Chuck Cansler, Jim Bruce, John Matthews, Cathey Petkash, Gary Schwartz, Julian Flexer, Allen Berry, Chad Dixon, Phillip Carlyle
Absent:  Everett Millican, Mary Beth Wester, Brian Peebles, Don Myers, Stan Humphries
Scheduled topics
· Minutes from the February Board of Directors meeting were approved on a motion by    
Bill Warren, second by John Matthews.
· The Treasurer’s Report by Chad Dixon showed an improving operating balance due in part to the continuing collection of delinquent dues.  In fact, as noted below, the club’s operating balance is allowing disbursement of contributions to charities that were delayed by budget constraints.  After some discussion it was agreed to use the Club’s credit card to pay Sea Palms expenses.  The Treasurer’s Report was approved on a motion by Chad Dixon, seconded by Wally Forsythe.
· Accounts Receivable Report from Lisa Anderson:  This report also showed improvement from previous months, with reductions in both the amount of delinquent dues and the number of months they are late. 
· An emergency donation to the St. Simons Elementary School cafeteria fund was approved on a motion by Brooke Pridmore and second by Jim Bruce.  The $359.25 donation will provide free lunches for six children whose parents would not fill out the required paperwork for government-funded free lunches.

· The Board approved contributions of $1,000 to the Bruce Tharp Scholarship Fund, $800 to the Coastal Coalition, and $500 to Hospice of the Golden Isles on a motion by Wally Forsythe and second by Jim Bruce.

· Wally Forsythe reported that our new Interact Club at Glynn Academy (co-sponsored by the St. Simons Island and Brunswick Rotary Clubs) is seeking a financial commitment from our club to help fund its first large project:  Creation of a McIntyre Court Playground along with the Boys and Girls Club and several churches.  On a motion by Wally Forsythe and second by Jim Bruce the Board approved a contribution of $1,000 if the project goes forward.
· Mike Muldowney reported on the St. Simons Island Rotary Scholarship Fund, which began in 1961 as a loan fund for deserving students, then in 1991 was changed to a scholarship fund.  More than $500,000 has been distributed.  Fund assets now stand at more than $700,000.  Mike said the fund faces a problem because the earnings of the $700,000-plus fund dwarf the contributions.  He said that 10 percent of the fund’s gross income must come from contributions to maintain its tax-free status.  He urged that the club encourage member contributions, and even consider adding $25 (optional) to each quarterly dues bill.  A decision on that suggestion was deferred to a future meeting.  In the meantime, it was agreed Mike will use part of an upcoming program to speak to members about the need for more contributions to the fund.
Reports not requiring board action—as time permits
· Programs and Fellowship Director Gary Schwartz reported that the programs committee now includes himself, Martin Turbidy, Mark Friedman and Paul Pieschel. 
Submitted by Bill Warren, Club Secretary

